

Phone: 502-442-0925

Project Office: 9300 Shelbyville Road, Suite 300, Louisville, KY 40222

December 18, 2013

CTS-GEC-HPP-LTR0420

Subject:

Construction of a Sound Barrier at I-65 and Stansifer Avenue

Ohio River Bridges Project

## Dear Property Owner:

On behalf of the Kentucky Transportation Cabinet (KYTC), CTS-GEC is soliciting your input regarding the potential for the construction of a sound barrier adjacent to the west side of the southbound ramps over Stansifer Avenue (Barrier #2); this sound barrier construction is proposed as part of the Ohio River Bridges Project. The proposed sound barrier would be constructed on structure and on top of a proposed retaining wall; it would vary in height from 12 feet to 14 feet, and would be approximately 1,214 feet in length. A graphic display is attached which shows the proposed location of the sound barrier (Barrier #2). The intended purpose of this sound barrier is to reduce the impact of traffic noise from I-65 on the adjacent properties.

KYTC evaluates noise abatement measures for feasibility and reasonableness. If feasible and reasonable, public input is an important factor in determining the construction of sound barriers. Finally, KYTC makes the decision about the construction of the sound barriers based on feasibility, reasonableness and supportive responses from the public. Preliminary findings show that the sound barrier in this location is both feasible and reasonable. Therefore, KYTC requests your input on whether you favor the construction of a sound barrier at this location.

Therefore, please complete and return the enclosed self-addressed stamped postcard. **Due to the importance of this input, please return the survey postmarked by January 10, 2014.** KYTC will evaluate the number of responses prior to reaching a decision on the construction of the sound barrier. Please note that if you do not return the survey, you will be counted as not desiring the construction of a sound barrier.

KYTC is committed to listening to your thoughts and opinions on the construction of the sound barrier. If you have any questions, or if we can be of further assistance, please do not hesitate to contact our office.

Very truly yours,

**Community Transportation Solutions** 

General Engineering Consultant

Environmental Commitments Manager

CC: Mr. Andy Barber, KYTC

Mr. David Waldner, KYTC

Mr. Ron Bales, INDOT

Mr. Rickie Clark, INDOT

Ms. Laura Hilden, INDOT

Mr. Jeff Schmidt, FHWA

Mr. John Sacksteder, CTS-GEC

Mr. Jim Hilton, CTS-GEC

Mr. Ken Sperry, KTRT

**Project Controls** 







